
Campus Bicycle Advisory Committee, Colorado State University  

Thursday, September 13, 2018 11:30 – 1:00 pm Lory Student Center, Room 324 

 

In attendance: Nick Pfeiffer, Carol Busch, Jamie Gaskill, David Hansen, Sara Van Hatten, Dan Baker, 

Elizabeth Terry, Bret Ellis, Aaron Buckley, Erika Benti, Heather Reimer, Aaron Fodge, Steven Dove, Sylvia 

Cranmer 

 

INTRODUCTION  

Name, Affiliation & Pop Question (Carol) Q: Perceptions of biking on campus this year vs. last? 

 

ENCOURAGEMENT  

#RamsRideRight Fall Campaign (Heather) 

To date (since starting on Aug 22), we’ve done: 

● 8 locations 

● 471 entries 

● 888 engagements 

● Value of prizes donated = $ 6,555.17, with more still coming in 

Discussion about hand-held signs, or multiple progressive signs with messaging. 

Will try at next Bike to Breakfast. 

Tap into Bicycle Ambassadors, other committees for volunteers. 

 

Bike to Breakfast Update (Aaron B) 

● Had first of three yesterday, at Plum and Meridian. Next week will be at Hughes and Meridian. 

 

EDUCATION  

Module Update (Erika) 

● Getting ready to send to post-matriculation group of students (have 300-400 opt-ins to send to) 

 

Spoke / mobile Spoke launch (Heather)  

● Mobile shop officially launched and popping up 5 days per week 

● Instagram is primary way of getting word out 

● Usually our midday 

FC Bikes Update (Jamie) 

● Currently doing annual bike/ped counts, still need volunteers 

● Open Streets was last Sunday- Hampshire Bikeway 

● Mulberry protected bikeways are in, people are using them; will do a survey to ask how people 

like the different types of protection 

● League Cycling Instructor training in early November 

 

ENFORCEMENT  

Police Department Update (Joy) 

● 148 tickets 



● 21 impounded 

● 2801 registrations 

● 19 lock cuts  

E-Bike / E-Scooter next steps (Aaron F) 

● City now allowing Type 1 and 2 E-bikes on shared-use trails 

● E-scooters 

○ Aaron F being contacted by five different scooter companies 

○ City Council hosting work session in early November about scooters 

○ Currently state law forces scooters on sidewalks, considered a “toy” 

○ Council could write municipal code to allow them in bike lanes and on shared-use trails 

○ Very difficult to use hand signals while riding e-scooters 

○ Asking for feedback from group: PD can’t enforce speed of bike because laser can cause 

damage to eyes, and radar can’t pick up a bike (currently speed limit for bike on campus 

is 20 MPH), but impossible to enforce, but can enforce “reckless riding” 

○ Will bring scooter to next meeting for people to try 

○ Regarding enforcement on CSU Campus: 

PD, Facilities, PTS meet monthly and recommend tiered levels for speed limits on 

campus, along with high-traffic “mixing zones” with slower speed limit. Want CSU to be 

in lockstep with City, bit invite companies to come in before approval of City. 

Any change to enforcement will require approval from the Board of Governors 

 

● Comment from Jamie: in general, feedback from other areas who have recently allowed 

e-bikes on trails have gotten positive feedback 

Construction Updates (David and Aaron F) 

Prairie Trail/Loop Name Update: 

● New North/South protected trail connection   

● Take away and realign some parking in Lot 455, will add stop sign on Pitkin 

Spring Creek Trail crossing of Bay Rd 

● Request for letter of support from CBAC to change stop sign to yield 

 


